To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
MDOT Town Center Intersection Share 
Date:
July 15, 2009

I heard back from Kat Fuller at MDOT this afternoon regarding the town center project. 

If the project is cancelled by the Town Council, MDOT will require us to remit the local share of the expenses to date, approximately $25,000.

If the Town Council votes to authorize final design and bidding, we will be responsible for the local share to date, approximately $25,000, plus 100% of the cost of final design and bidding. We heard on Monday evening this would be about $80,000, but I would assume $100,000 for planning purposes. 

Once the bids come in, the Town Council will have an opportunity to vote on whether or not to go ahead with the project. If the project does not move ahead, we would be responsible for about $125,000 in costs as referenced above.  If the project moves forward, we would have the $363,500 state and federal share and we would be responsible for the additional needed funds. MDOT also said that they might consider a little gap funding if needed if the project comes in above what we have available, but this is not in writing. The funds would come from the MDOT safe routes to schools account. 

Apart from the MDOT conversation, I have noted some e-mails asking for another traffic study which would include an analysis of how the new high school light has influenced the level of service at the town center intersection.  If the Town Council wished to undertake such a study independent of MDOT, I assume the cost would be less than $10,000, all at local cost, and this could be done after school opens and before the bids are received.  I would also arrange for the study to be done by a consultant other than the three independent consultants who over 20 years have already advised that this intersection warrants signalization. 
